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CALENDAR 
 
December 2017 
13 Year 6 Graduation Assembly 2pm 
13 Year 6 Graduation Dinner 6:30pm 
14 Semester Two Reports  
15 School Picnic 
 

CONTACT 
 
Croydon Public School  
39 Young Street 
CROYDON NSW 2132  
Phone: 9747 5457  
Fax: 9747 3929  
Email: croydon-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
Web: www.croydon-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  
Twitter: @CroydonPS 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
As the term draws to a close I would like to 
sincerely thank all members of our school 
community who have worked together to ensure 
the students have positive educational outcomes 
and numerous opportunities to extend and 
challenge themselves. Our teachers are 
dedicated and committed and freely give of their 
own time to benefit the students. The hard 
working SLSOs who support many children to fully 
access the curriculum. Our administration staff 
who “keep the wheels turning” and look after 
many aspects of school life. The fantastic 
volunteers and P&C members who ably support 
the teachers and students in the classroom and in 
providing services for parents and students such 
as the canteen and uniform shop. It does take a 
community to raise a child! 

I wish all members of our school community a safe 
and restful summer break. I look forward to 
working with you all in 2018. 

Mrs Lucantonio 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Congratulations again to those who participated 
in the Premier’s Reading Challenge. 

 If your child did not receive their certificate 
please do not hesitate to contact the library.  

The library did have to wait for some certificates to 
be posted to the school especially. 

Thanks for returning your books this term for 
Stocktake. 

Keen readers – never fear! Below is some 
information about a Summer Reading Challenge 
at our local council library… 

 SUMMER READING CHALLENGE 

To celebrate the 2018 Commonwealth Games 
coming to Australia, the Inner West Libraries 
Summer Reading Challenge theme this year is 
Game On! So get ready to supercharge your 
summer as they celebrate sports, games, 
technology and team spirit. Ashfield is the closest 
branch to our school. 

There are heaps of books and family passes to be 
won and this year there is also an added an extra 
element, a prize for schools! Inner West Libraries 
were so thrilled at the response from schools 
during the Book Week Competitions in August 
(over 2000 entries with over 40 schools 
represented), that they wanted to ensure they 
engaged school communities again with the 
Summer Reading Challenge.  

The school with the most points attained by their 
students overall, will win a selection of books for 
their school library, plus merchandise and a visit by 
members of the Wests Tigers! 

 Go Croydon! 

http://www.croydon-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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How to enter – ages 5-12 

1. Download an entry form or pick one up at 
any Inner West Library. 
https://www.innerwest.nsw.gov.au/places-
spaces/libraries/summer-reading-club-
challenge 

Also pick one up from Croydon Public School 
Library or Class Teachers. 

2.    Students will record ten books that they have 
read or are reading this summer and give each of 
the books a mark out of 5. This challenge is worth 
a total of 10 points. 

3.    Students can choose one of the books they 
have read and write a review on the book. This 
part of the challenge is worth 10 points. 

4.    All these points are added toward each 
school’s total.  

5.    Hand completed entry forms into any Inner 
West Council library on or before 16 February 
2018. 

6.    Students can enter as many times as they like! 

Prizes 

Individual prizes. Students can be in with a 
chance to win one of the following: 

• A selection of great children’s books 

• Family tickets to an NRL Club game of your 
choice in 2018 at ANZ Stadium 

• A family pass to the Powerhouse Museum 

• A family pass to the Sydney Observatory 

• A family pass to the Museums Discovery Centre 

• A family pass for Taronga Zoo 

• A family pass for the Australian Museum 

• A family pass for the Australian National 
Maritime Museum 

 School Prize 

The school with the most points attained by their 
students overall, will win a selection of books for 
their school library, plus merchandise and a visit by 
members of the Wests Tigers! 

 Last but not least.. 

Congratulations to our following students for 
winning their class Dojo points competition.  

The competition started in Term 1 and has now 
finished and celebrates our most frequent 
borrowers: 

Pranavi KA, Jonathon KI, Saki KL, Alina KJ, Erica KS, 
Maiya 1k, Brandon 1P, Alexander 1S, Trisha 1T, 
Jack 2C, Abigail 2M, Tenisha 2N, Merridy 2W, 
Angus 3W, Aaron 3P, Amanda 3W, Rebecca 3/4k, 
Cynthia 4A, Joel 4H, Melissa 4J, Nathan P 5d, 
Isabella 5G, Wezley 5S, Fiona 6A, Amelia 6C, Izac 
6R and Carsten 6S. 

Happy Holidays! 

Library Staff and Ms Neate. 

P&C  
Social and Fundraising 
Committee News 
 

 
 
 
2017 CPS Read-a-thon Canteen Vouchers 
If your child earned a canteen voucher in the 
read-a-thon earlier this year, please note that 
they need to use it before the end of term. 
These vouchers will not be valid next year. 
 
P&C NEWS 
It's hard to believe it's the last week of term! The 
year certainly has flown! 

https://www.innerwest.nsw.gov.au/places-spaces/libraries/summer-reading-club-challenge
https://www.innerwest.nsw.gov.au/places-spaces/libraries/summer-reading-club-challenge
https://www.innerwest.nsw.gov.au/places-spaces/libraries/summer-reading-club-challenge
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Last Thursday evening we celebrated another 
fantastic year of volunteering at the CPS P&C 
Volunteers’ dinner at The Retreat Garden Bistro 
Croydon. It was great to see so many of you in 
attendance. Thank you to Emma Brown, Naome 
Reid and Kate Fogarty for organising a great get 
together. A huge thank you to Rachel Kenna who 
kindly agreed to bake some gorgeous thank you 
Christmas Ginger bread biscuits as gifts.  

Of course not everyone who volunteers for the 
P&C could make it to the dinner, so I would like to 
take this opportunity to THANK YOU for all your 
amazing efforts throughout the year volunteering 
in the uniform shop, the canteen and at all the 
events we run throughout the year. As I’ve said 
many times before, we couldn’t do what we do 
without all your time and dedication, so THANK 
YOU! 
Remember, the final P&C meeting for the year is 
tomorrow night, Tuesday 12th December, 7pm for 
refreshments with meeting start at 730pm. The 
Annual General Meeting will also be held, so 
make sure you join us to be part of the action! 

 

I'd like to wish all the CPS staff, students & families 
a very Merry Christmas & a safe and enjoyable 
school holidays. To those families leaving CPS we 
wish you well, thank you for all your time and 
commitment that you’ve put into volunteering 
and hope that you’ve enjoyed your time at CPS.  

Remember, to keep up to date with P&C news 
and events please LIKE our Facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/CPSPC/ 

 

Happy holidays!! 

Mee Ling Munier 

CPS P&C President 

 

UNIFORM SHOP UPDATE 
IMPORTANT NEWS!!! 
Tuesday 12th December.(TOMORROW) Is the Last day 
of trading for 2017  
 Shop will be open from 8.45am till 10am. 
 
This time of the year is very busy, for everyone, so PLEASE 
be patient with our parent  volunteers. 
If you have left it up till now to make your uniform 
purchases, then expect some possible delays and queuing 
up. 

 
Closed for Stock take 14/12/2017.  
On this day we will be unable to do fittings, sales, 
refunds, or exchanges of any kind. 
 
First day of trading 2018:    Tuesday 30th Jan. 2018. 
 
Extended opening hours 2018 
8:45 am  - 10:00 am 
for first 2 weeks. 
 
Tuesday 30th January. 
Thursday 1st February. 
 
Tuesday 6th February,  
Thursday 8th February. 
 
Then back to normal trading hours from Tuesday, 13th 
February. 
8.45 am - 9.15 am 
Donations of uniform items you may no longer need can 
be made at any time. 
If it is out of trading hours, items can be left in the laundry 
basket provided just outside the shop. 
Please ensure items are clean and in good condition. 
 
Second hand uniforms are only available at the shop and 
there is NO REFUND OR EXCHANGE on any of these 
items. So please choose carefully. 
 
Lastly, enjoy the silly season, safely and we will meet again 
in 2018! 
 
Irene 
Uniform Shop 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 
SUSHI DAY – THIS THURSDAY: We have one last 
special meal day this year – and it is the ever-
popular SUSHI! It will be held this THURSDAY 14th 
December – and orders close TOMORROW 
(Tuesday 12th) so get your orders in ASAP on 
flexischools.com.au or on the attached flier. 

SPECIAL TREATS ON SALE AT THE CANTEEN: Come 
and try some of NONNA LINA”S HOMEMADE 
ITALIAN WAFERS (for 20c each) or maybe a 
Christmas Gingerbread Star will take you fancy… 

VOLUNTEERS END OF YEAR DINNER: A wonderful 
night was had by all last Thursday on a beautiful 
Summer’s evening. It was great to see so many of 
you.  Thanks to all who organized and especially 
to Rachel Kenna who made the delicious 
Christmas gingerbread cookies as gifts for us all! 

https://www.facebook.com/CPSPC/
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VOUCHERS – TIME TO USE THEM: Any Canteen 
Vouchers (from Easter Colouring Competition or 
Read-a-thon) need to be used by this Thursday 
14th December.  They will not be valid next year. 
Canteen Vouchers from COSCARE can be used 
up until the end of Term 1 next year (2018). 

DIANA’S COW-NAMING COMPETITION: We have a 
winner and a name for the Canteen Cow! Gidget 
(6C) named our cow “Clarabelle”. If you haven’t 
seen Clarabelle, come and meet her at the 
Canteen  
 
Emma 
Brown  

Chairperson  0438 260 970  
lemair.brown@bigpond.com.au  

Naome 
Reid  

Secretary  0416 287 770  
naome.reid@gmail.com  

Jenny 
Indge  

Roster Coordinator  0405 669 706  
Jen.indge@gmail.com  

Louise 
Pirie  

Flexischools 
Coordinator  

0425 250 810  
lou_mike@tpg.com.au  

Kate 
Fogarty  

PR, Events & 
Newsletter  

0404 016 639  
katehfogarty@yahoo.com.au  

 
 

 

P&C COMMITTEE 

Name Role 

Mee Ling Munier President 

Sally Steele Vice-president 

Jacqui Bouf Vice-president 

Rob Scott Secretary 

Anna Bradica Treasurer 
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CANTEEN NEWS 

CANTEEN ROSTER:  Please check the roster in this week’s newsletter for NEXT TERM (4!) And remember - if you 
can't make your shift, and/or need to change it, please let Di (Canteen Supervisor) know directly.  Her 
number is 0421 156 713. 
 

Croydon Public School - Term 4, 2017 - Canteen Roster 
Term 4, 
2017 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Date         
  11/12/16 12/12/16 13/12/16 14/12/16 

Week 10 
Joanne Pettit Jenny Fuentes Gregor Stronach 9-

11 Lina Laganis 

Lina Laganis Noris Scandelin Rob Scott Mikie Y 
  Matthew S Queeny   

If you cannot make your shift, or alternatively you are able to fill a 'Help 
Needed' spot, please call the Canteen Supervisor Diana Dean ASAP:- 

9747 3557 or                            
0421 156 713 

     
 
 
 

LAST SCHOOL DAY SPECIAL – SUSHI 

  

 
THURSDAY 

14TH 
DECEMBER 

THREE SUSHI flavours to choose from (1 or 2 rolls) with a SUNCUP: 

1 ROLL & SUNCUP = $4.50 2 ROLLS & SUNCUP = $6.50 

Order online at flexischools.com.au OR complete below: 
 

Name: Class:                          
WRITE NUMBER OF ROLL(S) YOU WOULD LIKE IN THE BOXES BELOW. MAXIMUM 2 ROLLS 

 
 
Teriyaki Chicken Roll (with cucumber) 
 

Vegetarian Roll (pickled radish, carrot, lettuce, cucumber & tofu) Tuna Salad Roll 
 

(with cucumber) 
 

     
 

Please drop this completed form, a                             bag (or include 20c for a bag) and                            
your money into the canteen or your class lunch basket by 9AM TUESDAY 12TH DECEMBER. 

No other menu items available on this day. 
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Many thanks to Ms Christine 
Seo from Belida Florist 

(Derek’s mother) for her kind 
donation of the beautiful 

floral arrangements for our 
Presention Day Assembly. 
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Girls and boys are invited to play for Ashfield Cricket Club this coming season. Register online 
at www.acc.nsw.cricket.com.au . 

 

http://www.acc.cricket.nsw.com/
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CHESS!! 
 

Learn to be a chess champion! Coaching for students at Croydon Public School is held on: Beginner/Rookie: 
Wednesdays from 12:50pm to 1:45pm, starting on 19 July 2017 Intermediate: Wednesdays from 12:50pm to 
1:45pm, starting on 19 July 2017 
Learning and playing chess helps children develop their logical thinking and problem solving skills, improves 
their concentration and focus, while also being a great source of enjoyment. Activities include group lessons on 
a demonstration chess board or interactive whiteboard, puzzle solving and fun practice games. 

 
Students earn merit awards by making checkmates, or by displaying skills and positive qualities, which all 
good chess players strive to develop. 

 
If your child is interested in taking part, you can collect an enrolment form from the school office, or email 
enrol@sydneyacademyofchess.com.au for a copy. For all enquiries, please contact Sydney Academy of Chess 
on (02) 9745 1170. 

 

 

 

Level 1 30A George St, Burwood 2134 
Office: (02) 9745 1170 

 

mailto:enrol@sydneyacademyofchess.com.au
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	Order online at flexischools.com.au OR complete below:

